February 12, 2019

AIQ Meeting

Approval of minutes: 
1. Motion to approve: Brent Wilson
2. Second: Kim Nickell

Chair’s Report: 
1. Fall Survey Results Reporting
1. Jessica’s tenure as faculty chair of AIQ concludes at the end of this semester. If any faculty in AIQ are interested, now would be a good time to transition. 
2. Student Success Metrics-Aligning our Institutional goals with the CCCCO’s Vision for Success. 
1. These metrics will result in a new dashboard that will replace the Student Success Scorecard. 
2. Will also include the metrics for the New Funding Formula and Student Equity and Achievement. 
3. The dashboard will also integrate with NOVA-a reporting tool used by the CCCCO. 
2. College Council Report
Strategic Directions report was presented to College Council. Team is still working the Vision for Success document. Last Academic Senate meeting was cancelled, this report will be presented at the next meeting.

Program Review Report:
Met last week to establish a timeline to address pre-established goal, including: 
1. Updating the spring survey
2. Vet or redesign questions using the Vision for Student for Success document
3. Commence the utilization of Elumen 

Assessment Report:
Met for the first time last Friday. Mostly an information meeting to discuss overarching goals:
1. SLO to GELO mapping-needs to be updated and fully mapped through Elumen
2. Get mapping section embedded in the curriculum section across the board (SLO to PLO and PLO to ILO). The goal is to have this activated next year. 
3. Program Review Assessment Reports-need to be modified based on assessment data and what the Program Review Committee is doing this year. 
Responsibility of Accreditation: Conversations have occurred with the faculty union regarding assessment data. More specifically, concerns regarding individual student data assessment was brought up. Union members needed further clarification regarding the requirement on the individual student SLO. Assessment chairs responded that this is not required. Union members also inquired about the requirement of using Elumen as the tool for assessment. Committee chairs explained that it is not required, but would be beneficial for mapping and streamlining the collection of this data. 

Strategic Directions Report:
1. Vision for Success Alignment: Todd provided an updated document of the Vision for Success Goals and the alignment with the Strategic Directions and ISS goals. The committee reviewed the document and provided additional feedback for the content and formatting of the document. 
2. The committee will have to determine next steps if a gap is identified in the process and mapping of goals. 
3. VSS 5 was tabled for discussion at the next meeting. 

Spring Services Survey:
Survey monkey has a revised business process that will limit the number of users with access.
1. Institutional Effectiveness and AIQ will have access through Craig. 
2. In order to address this concerns the options include: Increasing the licensing through Survey Monkey, develop forms through Office 365 (forms), or Google Forms. 
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]This item is tabled for future discussion. 


